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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

October 30, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present was Mrs. Paight.  Also present was Ellen Smith, Town Administrator and Dana O’Brien of Unicron.
Map 14 Lot 016 Notice of Property Lien Release was signed.

At 6:30 Scott Filimonov, Plumbing Inspector and Mike Wilber, Building Inspector joined the meeting to discuss with Mr. O’Brien the renovations at 10 Terrace Street.  Mr. O’Brien explained the projects currently planned for the building.  The Inspectors were concerned that work had been done without valid permits and that they were getting conflicting descriptions of the work to be done.  Mr. Wilber advised Mr. O’Brien that the Town would need, in writing, the exact intended uses for the spaces within the building and if the spaces will be occupied or not, as well as a few days to review the plans discussed at tonight’s meeting. 
Mrs. Shepardson joined and the inspectors left the meeting at 7:00.  Mrs. Shepardson came to ask the Board their opinion of a bill in the State legislature that would require a zoning board of adjustment to grant a variance by voting on each of the 5 criteria separately instead of voting once on the criteria as a whole. The Board agreed that it seemed unnecessary to revise a process that seem to work well as it is.
Mrs. Shepardson left the meeting at 7:15.

The following documents were signed:


2017 Form MS 1


Gravel Tax Levy - 16-287-01E & 16-287-02-E

Ms. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the minutes of October 23, 2017, vote to approve was unanimous. 

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the October 30, 2017 Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $38,760.38 vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $7,777.94; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $986.24 vote to approve was unanimous.
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 8:10 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator
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